
 
THE AMERICAN LEGION 

JEFFERY S. HOLMES POST 84 
 

April 4, 2024 
MEETING MINUTES  

 
The meeting convened at 1800 hours by Commander Dennis 
Brown. 
 
Roll call by Sergeant-at-Arms Sam Zucker. Present were: 
Commander and Judge Advocate Dennis Brown, First Vice 
Commander and Historian Howard Bixby, Second Vice 
Commander Penny Johnson, Adjutant and Finance Officer Scott 
Holmes, Chaplain Luther Johnson and past commander, Charlie 
Patch. Visiting guest was Patti Holmes. 
 
Meeting Minutes: Minutes of the December 7th, 2023 meeting 
was read by Adjutant Scott Holmes. Motion to accept by Sam 
Zucker and seconded by Penny Johnson. No discussion. 
Unanimously approved.  
 
Finance Report:  

1. Finance Officer Scott Holmes reported that we have 
$11,247.78 in the bank. Since December the following has 
been paid: Boy Scout Luncheon - $75; $50 fine for late tax 
filing; and baseball background check for Scott - $9.50. 

2. The report was accepted and filed for audit. 



3. The budget for 2024 was presented. A motion by Charlie 
Patch was made to accept the budget and seconded by Sam 
Zucker. 

 
Service Report: None 

 
Membership:   

1. We have 39 paid up members for fiscal year 2023-24. Our 
goal is 40 members. 

2. There is ongoing membership recruitment. 
3. For the Department of Vermont 2024 membership 

standings as of April 4th, see Appendix A. 
4. American Legion and Post membership is possible through 

national’s web site. Individual Posts need to validate such 
memberships before applicant is accepted.  
 

Americanism:   
 

1. Howard Bixby announced that Flag retirement ceremonies 
will take place on June 15th at 10 AM. 

 
 
Children and Youth:   
 

1. The Vermont American Legion state scholarship fund is 
short $3000.00. The Department has asked Vermont Posts 
for assistance with donations. Charlie Patch made a motion 
that we contribute $100 of our education allotment. 
Seconded by Sam Zucker. Motion carried. 

2. Charlie Patch reported that we will not have anyone 
representing the Boys State this year due to conflicting end 



of school year events. Girls state is still a possibility and he 
will let us know by the May meeting. 

3. As stated previously, Scott Homes has completed the 
necessary background check required by the new rules of 
the American Legion Baseball. Coach Spencer has filed the 
necessary paperwork needed to register our team. 

 
Old Business:   

 
1. At the April Vet Council meeting, ceremonies for Memorial 

Day were announced as follows: the VA will hold their 
ceremony on Monday, May 27th at 10 AM; the local vet 
organizations will hold their veteran ceremonies on 
Thursday, May 30th in Hartford starting at 10:30 AM at the 
Maple Street Cemetery. Honoring Vets at the Villages will 
also be on this year’s venue. 

2. Commander Brown reminded us that we still need to plan 
for the American Legion Family Day in 2024. Discussion 
followed wherein the decision was made to have a BBQ at 
one of our baseball home games in July. Time and date to 
be announced when the baseball schedule is finalized in 
June. 

3. WWI/WWII Monument News 
a. Commander Brown reported that the site prep work is 

being finished, including the electrical work, and will 
be ready by Monday, the 27th, for the 1 PM 
monument installation ceremonies. He also reported 
that the memorial bricks have been ordered and 
received by the Hartford DPW and waiting for the 
right weather for the mason to install. Mary Kay 
Brown has invited several people to attend and as 



asked a few to speak. The Main Street Museum will 
provide table and chairs. 

b. Discussion followed on whether we should have a 
color guard or will the Marine Corps League provide. 
Commander Brown will ascertain and let us know at 
the May meeting. 

c. Messrs. Briggs and Bartlett will provide Taps. 
 

4. Blue Star Memorial 
a. Thanks to Mary Kay Brown we now have a permit 

application to legally work at this site.  
b. Discussion followed on whether Post 84 should adopt 

this site and maintain it. To be voted on at the May 
meeting. 

5. Hometown Heroes Banners –Commander Brown, as the 
Committee Chair Person, made a presentation to the 
Hartford Selectboard. Results did not seem promising. Even 
though the Selectboard in 2023 allotted monies for this 
project, some members of the Selectboard feel more 
discussion is needed as to its purpose and impact on the 
Hartford citizenry. 

6. Charlie Patch asked for permission to proceed with 
negotiations at the Montague Country Club for our 
September 21st golf fund raiser. A motion was made by 
Luther Johnson and seconded by Scott Holmes for him to 
proceed.  

7. The Post’s web site is now up and running. Members may 
access the site at: https://www.post84vtlegion.org/index.cfm  

8. Members are requested to send comments about the site to 
Adjutant Scott Holmes at: thordog.holmes@gmail.com  



New Business:  
 

1. Alumni Day Parade – Patti Holmes asked if any our 
members will be marching in the parade on June 22nd. 
Members need to notify her by April 15th.  

2. Special thanks from Commander Brown went to:  
a. Sam Zucker for the continued recording of our 

meeting minutes.  
b. Scott Holmes for maintaining and providing our 

Finance Report. 
c. Many thanks to Terry Armstrong for rescheduling 

our monthly meeting from April 4th to the 11th due 
to a snow storm. 

3. Scott is still in the process of soliciting some of our golf 
sponsors. Due to their corporate structure, they need 
more planning time to budget their contributions. 

 

Comrades in distress 

Russell Collins 

The meeting adjourned at 1945 hours. 
Sam Zucker, Sergeant-at-Arms for Scott Holmes, Adjutant 
 
Next meeting, Thursday, May 2, 2024 at 6:00 PM, at WRJ VA, 
Freedom Building (formally Building 44), Room 103a. 
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